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Principal’s message 

 

Week 9  

Mon 16th Sporting Schools: 3:15pm to 4:15pm  
Years 3-6 

Fri 20th Western Athletics Carnival - Dubbo  
Whole School Assembly                                           
Item by 3/4 Emerald - Hall 12:30pm 

Week 10  

Mon 23rd Sporting Schools: 3:15pm to 4:15pm          
Years 3-6 

Fri 27th Loud Shirt Day 
Stage Assemblies - 12:30pm 
Last Day of Term 3 

Western Regional Athletics  
Just confirming the Regional Athletics carnival 
is on this Friday 20th September in Dubbo. 
There was one date error on the note handed 
out at the District Carnival.  
Please return notes as soon as possible.   

 

Congratulations to all our students 
who received a Principal and Grenfell 
Blue Award at our last Whole School 

Assembly. 

Principal’s message 
The Boccia team from The Henry Lawson High School    
visited our school last week. A selection of our students 
participated in learning about Boccia and playing the 
game. Thank you to the high 
school staff and students for      
providing this opportunity. 
Some of our Year 6 students 
are looking forward to joining 
the Boccia team in high school 
next year. 
 

Loud Shirt Day 
On the last day of Term 3 Friday 27th September Grenfell 
Public School will be taking part in Loud Shirt Day.          
Students and staff are encouraged to wear their brightest, 
most colourful shirt and bring in a gold coin donation that 
will be donated to the Loud 
Shirt Day foundation. Your     
support will provide children 
with hearing loss the            
resources they need to      
connect, communicate and thrive! 
 

Grenfell NAIDOC Day 
On Friday 27th September, selected students and staff 
from Grenfell Public School will be attending the Grenfell     
NAIDOC celebration. The event starts at 10am and begins 
with a smoking ceremony and acknowledgement of     
country. Our students 
will be joining students 
from other schools in 
the community to sing 
a song in Wiradjuri. 
There will be stalls, 
information, bush 
tucker, Indigenous 
dancers and much 
more. Come to Taylor 
Park and join in the 
celebration.   
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Todd Woodbridge Cup 2024 
On Monday, 9th September, the Stage 2 tennis team took part 

in the regional finals for the Todd Woodbridge Cup at Cowra      

Tennis Club. After some fantastic matches against Kinross Silver 

and Holy Family Parkes, our mixed doubles team played           

exceptionally well, resulting in a tie with St Raph's Cowra in our 

Pool final, which we ultimately won on a countback. Moving into 

the semi-finals, we faced Kinross Gold and, despite losing 3 out 

of 4 matches in the first section, our mixed doubles team 

stepped up when it mattered most, securing a win that            

propelled us into the final against Forbes Public. This match was 

a rematch of the qualifier final, with both teams showcasing    

impressive tennis skills. We are thrilled to have qualified for the state finals in Sydney this November. A huge 

congratulations to all the players for representing our school with such pride and exemplary sportsmanship. A 

heartfelt thank you to Mrs White for being an incredible coach and to all the parents who assisted in             

transporting the students to Cowra. Let’s get ready for Sydney! Time to train hard.                                                                   

Tanya Radnedge  
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Touch Football Gala Day   
On Wednesday, 11th September, our Stage 3 teams made their way to Parkes for an exciting Touch Football    
Gala Day. With the sun shining brightly, our GPS students showcased their incredible skills both on and off 
the field. Mr Kilby and Mrs Forde were thoroughly impressed by the students' hard work and sportsmanship. 
Congratulations to both teams for a fantastic day on the Touch field, as they both achieved impressive      
victories. Thank you to Mark Loader for ensuring we arrived safely!   

Swimsafe Program - Term 4       

Our Swimsafe program will be returning for another year next term. This program                              
presents an exceptional opportunity for all students (K-6) at our school, as it is tailored 

to   accommodate every child's needs. Participants will enhance their confidence in and around water,      
acquire proper stroke techniques, learn vital water safety skills, and improve their overall fitness in aquatic                 
environments. These skills are crucial for ensuring a safe and enjoyable summer. Information will be              
distributed to parents at the beginning of next term.                                                                  

On Friday, 13th September, Daisy travelled to Bathurst to the Western Region trials for the 
State Debating Championships. Daisy participated in a day of workshops to build skills in     
debating. She had to prepare arguments and rebuttal for the selection process. Although she 
was not selected on the day, the panel let her know they were very impressed and she was 
'so close'. Congratulations Daisy!  

Christmas Shoebox 

Every year, the Samaritan’s Purse charity 
organisation sends out shoeboxes filled 
with gifts for children in need. This year, 

each class will be participating by filling a shoebox for 4 
boys and 4 girls aged between 5 - 12 years with gifts to 
donate to the organisation. If you’d like to contribute 
something new, like toys, clothing, or sports gear, please 
send your donation to school with your child.                         
Remember, each item should be small enough to fit in a    
standard shoebox alongside other gifts. If you prefer to 
create your own shoebox, please check out the attached    
brochure. The school has several pre-decorated        
shoeboxes available, so feel free to reach out to the 
school if you’d like to fill one yourself. Shoeboxes are 
due for collection between 14th -26th October. 
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Community News 

 Holiday Kids Club 

Who: Kindy – 6 

When: 9th – 11th of October. 9am – 12.30pm 

Where: Uniting Church Hall (opposite the P.O.).  

Cost: free 

To register or more details, contact Steven Hay: 

0429499338, stevenhay83@gmail.com 


